Minutes of the Board Meeting
August 4 , 2009

Macaroni Grill, Albuquerque, NM

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 pm. President, Susan Dezavelle presided.

Roll:  Present: Susan Dezavelle, Barbara Burkhardt, Rena Haynes, Randi Phillips, Donald Simpson and Mary Lou Winclechter.  Absent: Beth Frilling, Marybeth Perez Soto, Irena Callahan, Ulla Hudson, Betty Jorgensen, and Harold Baskin.  Guests: Dusty Winclechter, John Collins, DJ Collins, Sean Cunningham, Kim Fredenburgh
Approval of Minutes:  The Minutes of July 7, 2009 were unanimously approved with the correction to remove Mary Lou Winclechter from the list of those present.  She was also listed as absent and she was absent from the July meeting.
Addendum to July 9 Minutes: 

Resignation of Secretary: Susan reported that she had received a letter of resignation from Barbara Burkhardt as Secretary.  Approval by the Board received to appoint Beth Frilling as the Secretary as well as remaining Vice President.

Misc:  Location of meeting will continue at Macaroni Grill.  Susan will check on Beth’s conference room if big enough.

Financial Report:   Rena reviewed the June financial statements with the board.  Taxes are now all paid including the IRS penalty of $183.88.Still researching 501c - Rena will bring recommendation to next Board meeting.  There is a $750 filing fee, some advantages in the long run.
Schooling Show Update: Rena reported that the Luna Rosa show was a success with over 50 rides.  Barbara reviewed a list of requests from Cindy regarding the September Bosque Farms show.  All the requests were approved 1)  Nancy Fram as judge (will need to pay travel), 2) Buy prizes from Dan’s ($10 gift certificates at a discount),  3) article in newsletter.  Cindy also stated that she needs a co-manager for the show, several Board members will check with others to see if we can find someone.

There was discussion about the Arab shows and if they count toward the Year End Awards.  Several present stated that members understood that both the shows (June and October) did count towards the NMDA Awards.  Since this has not been stated clearly in the NMDA Newsletter or web site, it needs to be clarified.  Five of the six Board Members present voted to formally approve both shows and communicate this to NMDA Members.  Susan will contact Laura Cunico and confirm this understanding and inform her of what we need them to do and also obtain the results from the June show.
Question raised about how long we keep show records (signed entry forms, etc) .  Barbara has them and will keep them.  If she is missing any, she will get them from the show managers.  From now on, show managers need to give them to Barbara.

Recognized Show Update: Donald reported everything is in place for the October show.  He is trying to get sand in the Dairy barn arena.
Year End Awards: Randi has the half sheet embroidered for a cost of $120.   She will get pads done.  Plan to take photos and put in Newsletter.  Clarification about how high points are calculated: 3 top scores from three separate shows, same judge OK.  Will publish this also.  Request made to have all show results posted to the web so members can track their progress.
By-Laws Review:   Susan stated that the mailing went out, cost $310, postage high because of return envelopes.  Will count after August 15 and report results at next meeting.
Ride Re-Ride Clinic: Susan reported for Ulla.  Only 14 total rides so far.  Need to get more rides.   Susan asked everyone to try to promote the event since it is being sponsored by NMDA.
Newsletter Survey:  Susan handed out the survey results and a summary of the findings.  These are not the final results as others may be sending in by mail.  A total of 53 members responded to the survey. Not all members answered all questions and some questions had multiple sections, so the denominator varies by question.  On the question of preference of distribution 26 of 45 respondents (57%) indicated “Most Prefer” for an electronic version and 19 of 45 (42%) indicated “Most Prefer” for US Mail on paper. A large majority (69.8%) want to offer a choice.  On the question of the Newsletter Frequency, a total of 25 of  48 respondents (52%) indicated  “Most Prefer” either Every Other Month or Quarterly and 23 out of 48 (48%), indicated “Most Prefer” a monthly newsletter.  In addition, 27 out of 48 (56%) would prefer a news letter less frequently if more is spent on size and quality of each publication. Lots of good feedback about content and desire for educational events.
For next steps – create two mailing lists, those who wants paper by mail and those who wants electronic.  Will send out another survey to find out who wants electronic, so we can start sending some out and save $$ on cost of paper and postage.  Plan is to also ask again when members send in renewal forms for next year. 
L-Program Proposal: Sean handed out copies of his proposed budget. Discussed costs to NMDA and what we have available to spend.  How mush it ultimately costs NMDA also depends on revenue (number of participants).  Questions raised about if we start, can we stop part way through if we are losing money – Sean to find out.  Sean clarified that you no longer need two second level scores to participate in Part 1, so that opens it up for more NMDA members to participate.  Concerns include:  what are the financial risks to NMDA and would we be able to draw enough form outside NM to fill classes?  Positives include:  members clearly express desire for educational programs and could it possibly result in more “L” judges for NMDA schooling shows.  A sub-group including Susan, Beth and Rena will meet with Sean to go over the details of his proposal and explore the questions raised and report back to the next Board Meeting.
Updates to Standing Rules:  Tabled.
Publication of Member Listing:  Donald will put together the list of members for publication.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm. 

Next meeting: Tuesday, September 1, 2009,
